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The events leading up to the Super Bowl, and the excitement 
surrounding the game were fun. I enjoyed watching the game with 

friends and all that I had hoped for was realized. I 
wasn’t cheering for any particular team to win. 
Rather, that the score of the game would be close 
and the commercials entertaining. On Monday, as 
reports of our visitors returning home filled the 
airwaves, along with words of thanks to everyone 
who helped make the entire event a huge success, 
the thought of returning to normal was inviting. 
However, it soon became apparent that the return to 
normal would include the season of Lent. It is hard 

to believe that Lent begins on Wednesday. Yes, February 14th is not 
only Valentine’s Day, but it is also Ash Wednesday, a day of prayer, 
fasting, and abstaining from meat.  
 

Since the creation of the world, God enters, really enters, the world to 
break into our lives for one purpose. It is because of love. The 
Covenants revealed in Sacred Scripture are the means by which God 
entered into relationship with His people. Through every encounter 
God enters into a relationship of love. This is His sole purpose, to allow 
us to enjoy in the eternal communion of love.   
 

Sin is a movement away from that love. The separation from the Lord, 
others, and even oneself is painful and regretful. However, Lent calls 
us to return wholeheartedly to the God of mercy. The path of return 
includes prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  It is the kind of prayer that 
directs our attention to the Lord who sent His Son to teach, heal, 
forgive and lead us back to the Father. Prayer can help expose areas 
of sin and self-deception while at the same time, opening us to the 
consolation that only the Lord gives. This path will lead Jesus and us to 
the cross. The good news is that the cross shows us that death leads 
to life. The fasting that we all do carries within it the possibility of 
uniting ourselves with the poor, vulnerable and hungry. It also 
heightens the awareness of our own hunger for the Lord.  Giving alms 
allows us to express our love of the Lord through tangible expressions 
of charity and concern for our neighbor.  
 

Lent is such an awesome season of grace. This week’s bulletin, along 
with the web site, contains many of the Lenten opportunities taking 
place here at Holy Name of Jesus. I look forward to seeing you on Ash 
Wednesday and throughout the Lenten season.  

�

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekdays........................... 6:45 a.m. 

Saturday  ................................. 8 a.m. 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday .................................. 5 p.m. 

Sunday . 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.,.5:30 p.m. 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday-Friday ...... 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 

 

Anointing/Emergency (after hours) 

Please call 763-233-0259 for assistance. 

Nursery 
Available on Sundays at 8:30/10:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

155 County Road 24 ●  Wayzata, MN 55391  ● 763-473-7901 ●  Fax: 763-745-3488 ●  www.hnoj.org 

February 11, 2018  •   6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Adoration Chapel Hours 
Open 24 hours / 7 days a week 
For more information contact Frank  
Renshaw at 763-745-3484 
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Father Steve Ulrick, Pastor 
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Ash Wednesday Masses Feb. 14 
 

6:45 a.m. 
9 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
7:15 p.m. 
 

Passion Play 
 

HNOJ’s Passion play is at 8 p.m. on Friday, March 16,  
in the church. This is an annual production by our ninth 
grade Confirmation students.   There is no charge for 
this event.  Tickets will be available after Mass the 
weekend of March10-11 and at the parish office. Tickets 
will also be available on a first-come first-serve basis the 
evening of the performance. 
 

Parish Reconciliation Service 
 

Our parish Reconciliation Service is on Tuesday, March 
6, at 7 p.m. Individual Reconciliation is also offered Sat-
urdays after the 8 a.m. Mass in the Blessed Sacrament 
Chapel. 
 

Stations of the Cross 
 

Stations of the Cross are held each Friday of Lent at 
6:30 p.m. with two exceptions; there is no Stations of the 
Cross during the Passion Play and Good Friday’s Sta-
tions of the Cross is at 3 p.m. On March 23 the Knights 
of Columbus will host an Asian Seafood Buffet at 5 p.m.   
Stations of the Cross dates are:   
 

Friday, Feb. 16, at 6:30 
Friday, Feb. 23, at 6:30 
Friday, March 2, at 6:30  
Friday, March 9, at 6:30 
Friday, March 23, at 6:30 
Good Friday, March 30, at 3 p.m. 
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Abstinence from meat is observed on Ash 
Wednesday, Good Friday and all the Fridays of 
Lent by all Catholics 14 years and older. 

 

Fasting is observed on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday 
by all Catholics who are 18 years of age but not yet 59. 
Those bound by this rule may take only one full meal. Two 
smaller meals are permitted as necessary to maintain 
strength, but eating solid foods between meals is not 
permitted. 
 

More information on fasting is available at this United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops web page: http://
www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year/lent/
catholic-information-on-lenten-fast-and-abstinence.cfm  
Also for more information on Lent:  http://www.usccb.org/
prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year/lent/index.cfm.�
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Our three-part Lenten Homily Series, Hearts and 
Garments begins Ash Wednesday.  How can your 
Lent be a renovation of what really matters?  If you 
are not able to join us Wednesday or would like more 
information on this series check out hnoj.org/homily. 
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Scripture of the Week 
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Saturday, Feb. 17, 2018 
8 a.m. - 11 a.m. (check-in between 7:50-8 a.m. in Emmaus 
ABCD) 
 

What is Virtus and why do we need to attend? 
 

Adult volunteers in this Archdiocese who have 
ongoing contact with youth or vulnerable adults are required 
to attend a “VIRTUS: Protecting God’s Children for Adults” 
session.  Parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles and anyone 
interested in the protection of children and youth are invited 
to attend. The VIRTUS session consists of a presentation of 
printed materials, videos and group discussion. Among 
other things, VIRTUS attendees will learn to recognize the 
signs and symptoms that indicate a child or vulnerable adult 
is being abused or exploited in some way, environmental 
factors to be aware of in the physical space of the parish or 
school, how abusers operate and what we can do to help 
educate children and vulnerable adults about how to 
respond to inappropriate behavior.  A typical session is       
2 ½ hours. 
 

To pre-register for this session, please visit 
www.virtusonline.org. It is very important that you pre-
register to make sure your attendance is counted.  It also 
lets the Archdiocese contact you if your session is 
canceled. If the session at HNOJ does not work with your 
schedule, please feel free to choose another session listed 
on the Virtus website. If you would like more information 
about VIRTUS, please contact our safe environment 
coordinator, Michele Kirchoff at mkirchoff@hnoj.org  or visit 
www.archspm.org  and click on “Protection of Children and 
Youth Initiative.”  
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Sunday, Feb. 11 
CSA Commitment  
KC Aux. Bake Sale after Masses 
WeShare Information Tables after Masses 
8:30 a.m.  Sunday School  
9:00 a.m.  Elementary Faith Formation (Gr. 1-5)  
10:30 a.m. Sunday School 
12:00 p.m. Lenten Group Study Kickoff  
12:00 p.m.  1st Eucharist Parent Meeting #2  
5:30 p.m.  Confirmation Rite of Welcome at Mass  
7:00 p.m.  SH CREW (Grades 9-12) First Sunday 
  

Monday, Feb. 12 
10:00 a.m.   Senior Bible Study 
6:30 p.m. Baptism Class 
7:00 p.m.  HN Knitters  
7:00 p.m.  Men's Community Bible Study  
7:30 p.m.  Passion Play Rehearsal  
  
Tuesday, Feb. 13 
9:00 a.m.  Help at your Door Training  
10:00 a.m.  Women's Bible Study 
5:00 p.m.  1st Eucharist Parent Meeting #2  
6:30 p.m.  RCIA  
7:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting 
7:00 p.m. Praise Choir Practice 
 

Wednesday, Feb. 14, Ash Wednesday 
6:45 a.m.  Mass 
9:00 a.m.  School Mass 
9:00 a.m.  Women's Bible Study  
4:00 p.m.  RCIA 
5:30 p.m. Mass  
5:45 p.m.  Middle School CREW (Gr. 6, 7, & 8)  
7:00 p.m. Adult Choir Practice 
7:15 p.m.  Mass  
7:30 p.m.  RCIA  
 

Thursday, Feb. 15  
7:30 a.m. Career Transition Group 
9:15 a.m.  MOPS  
10:00 a.m.  Book Club  
6:00 p.m.  Hand bell Choir Practice  
6:00 p.m. Leadership Assembly Meeting  
6:30 p.m.  Genesis Teen Leader Meeting  
7:00 p.m.  Bible Study - M.L.  
7:00 p.m.  Divine Mercy Cenacle  
7:30 p.m.  Contemporary Choir  
8:00 p.m.  Young Women's Small Group  
 

Friday, Feb. 16 
7:15 a.m.  Men's Breakfast  
9:15 a.m. MOPS  
6:30 p.m.  Stations of the Cross  
 

Saturday, Feb. 17 
8:00 a.m.  Virtus Training 
8:30 a.m.  Turbo Training Day  
6:30 p.m.  Cursillo  
  
Sunday, Feb. 18 
RCIA Rite of Sending during 10:30 Mass  
KC Pancake Breakfast after Masses 
9:00 a.m.  RCIA  
9:30 a.m. Special Needs Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. Sharing & Caring Hands Lunch              
  Off Campus  
7:00 p.m. SH CREW  

In the time of Moses, if someone was a leper, they were 
an outcast – required to live outside the community. 
They lived in a state of division from the rest of the 
people. This was still true in the time of Jesus, but when 
Jesus came His desire was to unite people not divide 
them. Just as He cured the leper and brought him back 
into the community, He wants to cure us. We may not 
have leprosy, but the spiritual illness of sin separates us 
from others just as the physical illness of leprosy did for 
the Jews. 
  

When we have sinned, all we have to do is approach 
Jesus with a sincere heart, rending our hearts rather 
than our garments. He wants to heal all our infirmities – 
especially the spiritual ones.  
  

Go to Jesus in conversation. Go to Jesus in prayer. Go 
to Jesus in the Sacrament of Confession. He is waiting 
to stretch out His hand and make us well.   

“Moved with pity, he stretched 
out his hand, touched him and 
said to him, ‘I do will it. Be 
made clean.’”   
  (Mk 1:41) 
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Genesis is a two-day retreat for 6th, 7th and 8th 
grade teens put on by dedicated, well-trained, high 
school teens. This year's Genesis retreat will be 

held at Holy Name of Jesus Feb. 23-24.  This is the 
fourth year of having this retreat opportunity at Holy Name 
of Jesus. The goal of this retreat is to empower middle 
school teens to live as disciples of Jesus Christ today. 
How? No gimmicks, real faith sharing, fun talks, great small 
groups, authentic relationships and an entire weekend for 
and with other middle school teens. 
 

Cost: On or before Feb. 7:  $65; after Feb. 7: $80. More 
information and registration available at hnoj.org/genesis 
and in the parish office.  (Scholarships are available--ask 
Ashley for details) 
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There will be a Healing Mass at Holy Name of 
Jesus on Thursday, March 1, at 7 p.m. The 
Celebrant is Fr. Michael Becker, Rector of St. 

John Vianney Seminary. The Rosary will begin at 6:30 
p.m.  Seating for the handicapped is available. Contact 
Teresa with questions at 763-653-1343 or email 
divertdw@comcast.net. 
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Most of us have been unemployed, in 
between jobs or interested in career 
development opportunities at some 
point in our lives. The Holy Name of 
Jesus Career Transition Group meets 
people where they are at. We provide 
a variety of tools, resources and 
support to help people navigate 
through whatever stage they’re 
currently in. 

 

At our February meeting, speakers Ann Slavec and 
Christine Maloney will speak on 
the “Art of Asking for Referrals.”  
Christine will share some of the 
groups she has networked with, 
and how she has now been able 
to grow her business solely by 
asking clients to share their 
successful experience and win 
new business.  
 

No reservations, just show up by 7:30 a.m. on Feb. 15 and 
feel free to bring a friend. More information at www.hnoj.org/
career-transition-group. 
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Catholic Speaker, David 
Rinaldi, will speak on the 
topic of Chastity for 

parents and middle school teens.  
There will also be a parent-only 
question and answer session 
while teens are in small group. 
David Rinaldi will speak Feb. 21 
during the regular MS Crew time 
of 6:15-7:30.  
 

Parents of non-MS Crew teens  
are welcome to join us!   
 

For more information contact Ashley Cermak at 
acermak@hnoj.org. 
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On this Catholic Services Appeal 
Commitment Weekend, we are 
looking forward to partnering with 

you to love and strengthen our thousands 
of neighbors who are supported through 
the 18 Collective Ministries of the Archdi-
ocese.   
 

If you have not already done so, please 
fill out your 2018 pledge form and drop it 
in the plate or mail it directly to the CSAF processing cen-
ter using the prepaid envelope you received in the mail 
from the CSAF.  
 

Thank you so much for your continued support of the 
Catholic Services Appeal! 
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Staff members of the Archdiocesan Metropolitan Tribunal will be available for confidential consultation and to answer 
questions regarding the investigation into the possibility of nullity of the marriage bond (annulment process) at the Cathedral 
of Saint Paul on Ash Wednesday, Feb. 14, 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. Tribunal staff members will be stationed at the Baptistery and the 
Founder’s Chapel in the Cathedral’s narthex.  
 

Learn more about the annulment process at archspm.org/tribunal. 
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